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Welcome and Introductions

Manny Guantez welcomed everyone.  The meeting was called to order and the February minutes were approved.

DAS Announcements

Raquel stated that the budget deficit is unprecedented.   All in all considering DAS had its share of cuts but the Division fared better than anticipated.  The DAS cuts will be approximately $4.6 million.  The cuts will be limited to areas of underutilization for 6 months.  All the agencies that were affected by the cuts were personally called by Raquel. There was hard data by DAS to support the underutilization for the last 6 months. There will be follow up letters to the agencies. The cuts take effect July 1, 2010.  The budget brief is on the Website. 

Connie Greene shared that all of the tobacco money was gone for prevention and treatment.

Raquel advised that although there is a budget decrease there is an increase in the number of admissions which she believes is due to better monitoring and FFS as well as the Drug Court expansion.

DAS will explore what data may be worthwhile to track to see if cuts impact access to care and how the cuts will impact the agencies.

According to the household survey there is a 32% unmet demand.

Vera recommended that NJAMHA take on the task of quality of care and the impact of the budget cuts.

Raquel talked about the integration of MH and DAS. She stated that in the budget display DAS and DMHS are combined into the Division of Mental Health and Addiction Services.   The plan is to identify what administrative structure is needed to support integration of services.

Raquel advised that the money from Seabrook House has been awarded to Sunrise, Eva’s, and Epiphany House.

NJPN will be providing a legal standards training and will announce dates soon.
The launch date of the fiscal agent (CSC) is postponed to July 1, 2010.

All current network providers need to complete new re-enrollment applications, which are on the way.  The forms for the application can be downloaded on NJ-SAMS.  At this time this is not open enrollment. The only agencies that should apply are those already in the network.  After this round of re-enrollment, then DAS will advise when there will be new open enrollment.

The DASIE will launch system wide in NJ-SAMS on April 1, 2010.  There was conversation about the DASIE and how it will impact agencies and some of the concerns.

Raquel talked about DAS’ Contract Inventory Management System (CIMS) and the training dates that will be posted on NJ-SAMS.

There was brief discussion pertaining to E-counseling and other potential E-services.  This topic will be scheduled for further discussion at a later meeting.  
Vicki did a presentation on the Adolescent Task Force and provided a handout.

There were no subcommittee reports.

Next meeting is scheduled for Friday, April 16, 2010.


